
Biology Request 
We have a Year 11 student study-

ing Human Biology  through the Corre-
spondence school and in order for 
him to gain some practical experi-
ence amidst all the theory, Mrs. 
Walker is trying to  source a SLINK 
during the lambing season.  She 
would love to hear from  anyone who 
might have access to a slink so 
please email if you may be able to 

help . 
 kathrynwalker@garincollege.ac.nz  

Year 9 Roadshow Donation 
This year the Science Roadshow 

will not be attended by the year 9 
students. As such  all of the Year 9 
parents\caregivers who have paid 
the $10 donation at the start of the 
year will receive a credit on their 

account later this month. The funds 
will be applied to any outstanding 
items you may have on your account. 
If there are no outstanding items the 
amount will remain as a credit bal-
ance  
2013 Enrolments  
After a successful Open Day, enrol-
ments for 2013 are arriving daily to 
our office. At the end of August the 
selection process for preference and 
non-preference students occurs 
along with confirmation in prepara-
tion for November Orientation Day.  

Reader/Writers 
Some of our students at Garin qual-

if y f or  reader/ wr iter  assistance f or 
their assessments and exams. If you 
have time spare contact AbbieWright 
@cloud.garincollege.ac.nz or phone 

the office at Garin and leave your 
name and phone number.  

Public Health Nurse  
Pam McArley will be visiting Garin 
College in September on the follow-
ing days to see students who may 
have health related issues:  
Monday 3 September 1.30 -2.30pm  
Monday 17 September 1.30 -2.30pm  
To make an appointment please con-
tact the school office.  
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Wednesday 22 August  
Ù PISA Testing  
Sunday & Monday 26/27 August  
Ù Year 13 Wellington Zoo Trip  
Tuesday 28 August  
Ù Course Selection Afternoon  

 CalendarCalendar        

GARIN  NOTICEBOARD :  GA RIN NOTICEBOA RD: events, advertisements & information 

College 
Mass was 

celebrated last Tuesday for the Feast of the Assump-
tion and Fr. Garin½s Day. We were most grateful for the 
leadership and inspiration from Fr. Maurice who as usual 
left us with much to think about and reflect upon.  He 
spoke eloquently of the inspiration Fr. Garin had been to 
this area of Nelson and the great impact in terms of 
witness and vision he provided through his ministry.  He 
also spoke of the woman Mary and her courage and 
compassion and her leadership in understanding the 
mind and heart of her son and the toll that his life took 
on her and what she did as a response to his message. 
We also thanks Fr Bill an ex chaplain for joining us with some of the 
children from his parish in Blenheim.  

The readings allowed the scope to remind all of us to use our gifts 
to the best of our ability. Our students and staff provided wonderful 
music, liturgical dance and atmosphere to make this a prayerful and 
engaging liturgy.  

  Club Garin & our students: backed by Romanos, Jos Roozendaal Landscapes and Richmond Office Products. Watch this space for moClub Garin & our students: backed by Romanos, Jos Roozendaal Landscapes and Richmond Office Products. Watch this space for more!re!  

Father Garin Day Mass 

   
 
On Saturday evening, you would have struggled to recognise the year 12 and 13 students of Garin College. The im-

maculately dressed young men and women danced the night away and posed for photos in the wonderful grecian setting. 

This Ball, set at Siegfried's Winery took the title as the ºBest Garin Ball Yet». Delicious food, tasteful music and the 

impeccable behavior of all those attending is the ingredients that made this night such a s uccess!!! See the back page 

for more photos of the event. All photos of the ball have been supplied by Frank Gasteiger of Gasteiger Photography.  

Garin College Ballñ2012  

mailto:kathrynwalker@garincollege.ac.nz


Parents Sign off 2013 

Course Selection Sheets 
Reminder - Subject Selection 

choices need to be made and 
forms handed in over the next two 
weeks. Students can talk to sub-
ject teachers, whanau teachers, 
read the Curriculum book and 
research tertiary and career re-
quirements 
on www.careers.govt.nz . Parent 
signature is required for all stu-
dents (including hostel students).  

Subject Selection Meeting -
  with information from Subject 
teachers, whanau teachers, and 
careers consultants.   Parents and 

students are encouraged to 
attend this event  

Tuesday 28 August 
3.30pm to 5pm in School Library.  

 

Garin Basketball Teams 

have done it again 
Garin½s basketballers had three 

great wins this week  

Cardinals - 63 v Nelson 
College Giants  ̧54  

Saints  ̧59 v Waimea 
Junior B  ̧40  

Mission 54 v Nelson Col-
lege Girls Dynamite  ̧34  

That is why their spirit is high 
overall and their commitment to 
the team is superb. Their effort 
goes without saying as well as 
being exemplary in carrying out 
duties before and after their 
games. 

 

T a k e  a  
M o m e n t . . .  

You can do anything, 
but not everything  
µ.David Allen 

ĉCongratulations to Ming 
Jeong Kim who gained Excel-
lence in her Fashion Design AS 
for adapting a pattern to cre-
ate a garment inspired by the 
1930,s.   

Last week we had our school ball and it was a credit to the 
students who organised it and the students who attended. It 
as also great to see so many parents there ¹and having such a 
great time.  

This week we had our term 3 school Mass. It was great to welcome for-
mer chaplain Fr Bill Warwick back to join us on the altar. The Mass cele-
brated the two important role models and pioneers for the school and the 
Church in New Zealand. Fr Garin was a pioneer in Nelson and was a major 
influence in the way we are today ¹not just our school and Catholic commu-
nity¹but the character of our province. His influence on community, educa-
tion and church was, and still is, profound.  

The Feast of the Assumption is our national feast day and 
the importance of the mother of Jesus is still vitally im-
portant in the lives of people today. All around the world 
people go on pilgrimages, say rosaries and pray, asking  
Mary to intercede with her son for healing, strength, and a 
thousand other needs. Thousands of people every day also 
turn to her for support in family crisis. We see her as some-
one with empathy in that area.  

I would like to thank the key contributors to a very rever-
ent and hopeful Mass: the school liturgy committee, the 
musicians, the sound team, Father Maurice, the parents and 
community members who joined us, and the students.  

Next week we begin the count down to externals in just 
nine school weeks. Externals begin 9 November. During each week 
for the rest of the term senior students will have practice papers. 
I hope that spreading them will take a little pressure off stu-
dents¹but by giving them lead -in time before each paper I also 
hope students will take the time to prepare and get more benefit 
from the practice papers.  

The following week we have course confirmation for students 
doing NCEA next year. There has been a lot of careers education 
going on this term ¹and that will come to a head on the afternoon 
of Tuesday 29 of August when parents will have the opportunity 
to sit down with teachers, careers staff from here and Nelson to 
make decisions that will in big or small ways change lives.  

é from Head Teacher John Boyceé from Head Teacher John Boyce  

Weekend Sports Draws 
Friday  
Ù Hockey Division 3 7pm v NBS 

Stoke. Division 4 4.30pm v 
NBS Stoke.   

Saturday  
Ù Rugby Under 18  12.30pm v 

Moutere at Awarua Park, Blen-
heim.  

Ù Boys Football 15 th Grade 9am 
v Richmond Trojan Challengers 
at Garin.  14th Grade 10.45am v  
Richmond Fiesty Flames at 
Avery F3.  

Ù Netball Senior A 11am v Jacks 
Ale House. Senior B 9am v 
Suburban Silver.  Senior Black 
11am v NCG Team Extreme. 
Senior Gold 12pm v NCG 
Kaydot. Junior A 1pm v NCG 
Senior C. Junior B 12pm v Mur-
chison High.  Junior Black 2pm 
v Waimea 10 Green.  Junior 
Maroon 12pm v Waimea 9 
Green. Junior Gold 2pm v NCG 
9 Tanks.  

Sunday  
Ù Girls Football Senior 10am v  

NCG Devos at Garin. Junior  
10.am v FC Nelson 2 nd X1 at 
Neale Park F3.  

Ù Basketball Garin Gladiators 
4.10pm v Salisbury Hot Pep-
pers.   

SCOREBOARDSCOREBOARD  

Ù Rugby: Under 18 12, Nelson 
College 3 rd XV 5.  
Ù Netball: Senior A 25, Stoke 

Richards Woodhouse 26. Sen-
ior B 24, Rival Athletes 20. 
Senior Black 26, Nayland Lil 
Rockers 15. Senior Gold 18, 
Waimea Denim 16. Junior A 
19, NOG Ale House 26. Junior 
B 4, Waimea 10 Green 20. 
Junior Black 14, Tapawera 4 
Square 26. Junior Maroon 29, 
NCG 10 Vipers 15. Junior Gold 
24, Waimea 9 Yellow 17.  

Ù Hockey: Division 3 1 , Waimai 
4 . Division 4 3, Tasman 0.  

Ù Football: 14 th Grade 7, Rich-
mond Raiders 1.  

 

 

    SSTARTAR  STUDENTSSTUDENTS  OFOF    
                                       GGGarin    arin     

Nominations will be open next week for a student representative on 
the Board of Trustees to replace the incumbent when he leaves this 
year. This is an important position for a mature student who would 
like to be part of the management of the College and to carry for-
ward the constructive views of the student body. Nomination forms 
and position description will be available from the College office 
from Tuesday August 21. Nominations close on Friday September 7 
at 12 noon. Should an election be necessary, this will be announced at 
assembly on Tuesday September 11. Enquiries to the Returning Of-
ficer, Mike Aronsten on 543 9488 xtn 206.   

Student Representative on 

Board of Trustee  

Garin College Drama students gave great performances at the re-
cent Nelson Regional Theatre Sports competitions held at the Suter 
Theatre Gallery. Students are required to spontaneously improvise 
any given scene, which demands high levels of performing skill 
and the ability to think on your feet very quickly.  

The junior team comprising of Jake Robinson, Ellie McDon-
ald, Zarek Wentzell and Caitlan Corish performed on Thursday 
night and received high praise from one of the judges for their 
torture puppets scene. The senior team, which performed Fri-
day night,  included Keeli Ferris, Patrick Corish, Abraham Cor-
ban-Banks, Alexei D½ath and Hamish McIntosh. They gave 
great performances and brought the house down with their 
unique rendition of the epic ballet ºThe Passionate Meercat». 

http://www.careers.govt.nz/


Garin Ball Photos 2012  
Taken by  

Frank Gasteiger, of 
Gasteiger Photography  


